
NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 18TH AUGUST 2011 AT ST GEORGE HOTEL, 
HARROGATE 

 
PRESENT: S DOWLE    I EDWARDS 
  L BLACKER    I AINSLEY 
  T BENSON    R BLACKER 
  K STOKER    S WILKINSON 
  T HEEKS    M GRAINGER 
  P THOMPSON    N  FOWLER 
  B HART    T DEAKIN 
 
1.  OPENING REMARKS 
 
The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending. 
 
2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Apologies for absence had been received from Sue Tyas, Nick Truter, M Plant and 
G Jones.  M Midgeley and C Gunning did not attend. 
 
3.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
 
The minutes of the last meeting held on 16th June were proposed as a true record on 
the proposal of B Hart, seconded by S Wilkinson and passed unanimously. 
 
4.  MATTERS ARISING 
 
     8.  Levies 
 
      All levies had now been paid by all grounds. 
 
     9. Badges 
 
      M Burnand had spoken to T Deakin saying he was happy that all badges had now                       
       been distributed and he would say no more on the subject. 
 
5.  TREASURERS REPORT 
 
The Treasurer reported that there was £5253.76 in the Building Society and 
£5576.11 in the current account making a total of £10829.87.  There had been no 
reply from the Corporate Tax Revenue, so no news is good news! 
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6.  MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
Day passes would be given to the grounds (at no cost).  The CPSA only need the 
names and addresses of people shooting on a day pass. 
 
DTL Home International 2012 should be in England but a ground couldn’t be found to 
hold it, therefore it will be held in Wales. 
 
ITCSF – World Sporting and Skeet have been cancelled. 
 
7.  CORRESPONDENCE 
 
There had been no correspondence. 
 
8.  2012 BADGES 
 
Samples of the badges were passed around the Committee for discussion. 
 
It was agreed the colours of the badges would be as follows: 
 
Seniors       -  Navy 
Juniors       -  Green 
Ladies        -   Red 
Veterans    -  Silver with black embroidery 
Colts            - Light blue 
 
Certificates: Awaiting N Truter to let the Committee know if every ground can print 
the certificate themselves. 
 
9.  SUBSIDIES 
 
Ian Edwards asked if a subsidy could be given to the sporting team attending the 
National Inter-Counties English Sporting Competition at Southdown Gun Club. 
 
It was decided by the Committee that for this year only as a one-off gesture £150 
would be given.  It would be given only to a full team attending. 
 
Levies from the Northern Inter-Counties Championship held at MGC would be 
available to help teams attending the National Inter-Counties at Southdown. 
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10.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
It was brought to the notice of the Committee that a gentleman had been rushed 
into hospital with a heart attack at Southern Counties.  The CPSA said a medical 
certificate needed to be produced for the gentleman to get his money returned.  This 
was sent to the CPSA and nothing had been heard about it since. 
ACTION: T HEEKS 
 
The CPSA had decided to resurrect Safety Audits of grounds.  The audit papers say 
that only a SENIOR Safety Officer could do these audits.  It was agreed by the 
Committee to give K Stoker the authority to use Safety Officers at the grounds. 
PROPOSED:    B HART 
SECONDED:    S WILKINSON 
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 2130 hrs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
L BLACKER 
04.09.11 
       
  


